
Happy Autumn! Yes autumn is 

here and with it comes the end 

of the 2017 car season. The last 

big show of the year is typically 

Colo’s Classic Car Show at the 

Columbus Zoo.  This show 

holds a special place in my 

heart because it is usually the 

one I end up managing parking 

all those cars (with the help of 

many of you great people!). I’ve 

missed last year and will miss 

this year due to work travel, 

but I’m sure it will be another 

great success! Contact Jeff 

Inskeep if you’d like to help! 

In this edition, find the results 

of this year’s All Pontiac Indian 

Uprising Show.  Also find vari-

ous pictures from that show as 

well as a pictorial review of our 

3rd Annual Battle of the 

Brands show back in July.  En-

joy! 

By the way, one great way to 

help out with your club’s news-

letter is to volunteer for a Mem-

ber Spotlight.  If you are inter-

ested in doing one, please let me 

know. It’s really simple. Just 

tell your GTO or Pontiac story 

including your entrance and 

involvement in the club.  Send a 

few pictures along with it and 

you’re done!  Plus you get to be 

famous in this award winning 

news letter. 

The last great way to help out 

the club is to become an officer. 

Officer nominations will be tak-

en at the November meeting.  

It’s a great way to help the club 

become it’s best and for you to 
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contribute to its success! Please 

consider serving. 

Lastly, I want to thank Pam 

and Stan Farlow again for host-

ing a great club picnic!  They 

always welcome us to their 

place and put on a great time 

with great food and great com-

pany.  Next month, I will fea-

ture the picnic with pictures 

including a pretty decent club 

car picture with owners. 

I hope to see many of you at the 

October meeting (which is at 

Bill & Karen Sigg’s place. See 

inside for address and details)!  

Until then have fun and stay 

safe! 

—Kevin 
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2017 GTOACO All Pontiac Indian Uprising Pictures 
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2017 GTOACO All Pontiac Indian Uprising Pictures 
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2017 Battle of the Brands Pictures! 
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2017 Battle of the Brands Pictures! 
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Dangerous Tires by Steve Schaeffer 

The spare tire in my 1966 Olds 442 blew-up!  

There have been articles from time to time saying that you should replace 

tires after 6 to 10 years regardless of how good they look for safety. The tire 

dealers refuse to mount tires that are over 10 years old. 

With a set of redlines costing over $1,000.00 dollars and a set of B. F. 

Goodrich radial T/As costing over $600.00 dollars, I wasn ’ t in a hurry to re-

place any tires. I do check for dry rot cracks in the sidewalls and in the tread. I 

also look for ply separations. As long as the tires still have good tread I have 

been running them. Most collector cars really don ’ t get a lot of miles put on 

them. A set of tires can last for many years. 

The BFG T/A ’ s on my 442 are only 2 years old. However the spare was 

sitting in the garage for a number of years before I used it and has never 

been on the ground. Well to make a long story short if blew-up in the trunk of 

my car. It appears that as the tires age the rubber loses elasticity and be-

comes hard as a rock. I am sure the heating and cooling in my unheated gar-

age probably helped this process along. Over time the rubber on the inside 

suffered a ply separation and separated from the steel belts. The pictures 

certainly tell the rest of the story. 

BFG does guarantee their tires for 6 years but this tire was evidently manu-

factured before 2000. All tires manufactured since 2000 require a tire identifi-

cation number that is a combination of the letters DOT, followed by 8 to 13 

letters or numbers. The last 4 digits of the tire identification number give the 

week of manufacture and the last 2 give the year. 

There is no way to observe a ply separation on the inside of a tire without 

dismounting it which isn ’ t practical. I suggest that you examine the tires on 

your collector car, check the date code, and replace tires more than 10 years 

old regardless of condition unless it is a trailered show car. As expensive as a 

new set of tires are it is still cheaper than a wrecked car or a destroyed quar-

ter panel or fender from a tire coming apart at speed. I am lucky that the pic-

tured tire was in the trunk and not on the road. 
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 NOTE FROM THE CLUB SECRETARY: Attention club members!  The secretary will no longer be mail-

ing club dues notices.  Instead, you will receive an email and members owing club dues will be 

listed in the meeting minutes in the Paw Prints. 

 Nominations for 2018 Club Officers will take place at the November Meeting.  Now is your chance 

to contribute to the club!  If you are interested in serving as an officer or board director, please 

come to the meeting and ask someone to nominate you before the meeting begins.  It’s a great way 

to get more involved in the club and our activities! 

 The October Meeting will be at Bill & Karen Sigg’s, 7281 Kemperwood Ct, Blacklick, OH 43004, 

6pm for pizza and drinks; meeting starting at 7pm. Please RSVP to them at wwsigg@aol.com if you 

plan to come for pizza! 

 If you need to renew or are thinking of renewing your GTOAA membership, please do so to ensure 

our club remains a valid GTOAA chapter with all the benefits of that status.  There is an is an appli-

cation in your Paw Prints below and the GTOAA can now take membership applications on line.  

Tiger Bites! - Noteworthy News Bites 

 No New Members this month 
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President Ron Cozzo called the meeting to order.  Those in attendance were Jerry Bales, Kevin 
Landis, Brad Blackburn, Bryan Steffee, Stan & Pam Farlow, Rob Wilson, Jane & Jeff Frazier, 
Kevin & Charlene Russo, Barbara & Mike Berichon, Ron Cozzo, Toni & Doug Boyle, Connie 
& Keith Stevens, Joe & Debbie Block, Stephen Leonard, Lonnie McLaughlin, Ron & Donna 
Landis. 

Treasurer’s Report: Ron gave the treasurer report for Mike.   

Cruise In & All Pontiac Show August 19th & 20th at Double Tree Hotel: 175 Hutchinson Ave. Lonnie report-
ed that he is still dealing with the hotel on some extra charges that were added.  He will have an up-
date on the outcome at the next meeting.  Ron was disappointed in the turn out on Sunday.  A sugges-
tion was made that we put our cars in the show field and have another club judge. Also need to work 
on the judging and updating the judging sheet. 

Club Picnic:  Thank you Pam & Stan Farlow for hosting the Picnic and the September meeting.  
Members enjoyed great food and good conversation.  Scott Landis took advantage of the sandbox, 
swing and mostly bubbles. Thanks to Stephen Leonard for the aerial view with his drone.  Check out 
the website for all the pictures. 

Greater Ohio GTO Club Show: September 17th at Toth Buick GMC of Akron Ohio 

OVGTO ALL GM Show: Lebanon, Ohio September 24th- E-mail to be sent out for those wanting 
to caravan. 

GTOACO Swap Meet Location:  We have no home for our swap meet.  We do have one offer.  
Kevin Landis offered up the Coughlin Building at the Madison County Fairgrounds free of charge.  
We may also be able to get a building at the State Fairgrounds at a discount rate.  Lonnie is checking 
with Franklin County Fairgrounds on rates. 

Sponsor Discussion:  Small discussion on this.  Put together a Sponsor menu. We can add any Spon-
sor or Sponsors to our web site. 

October Meeting will be held at Bill & Karen Sigg 7281 Kemperwood Ct., Blacklik Oh.  Pizza and drinks at 
6PM with the meeting starting at 7PM. RSVP to the Sigg’s at wwsigg@aol.com  if you plan to come for pizza! 

Meeting Adjourned:   Mike Berichon made the motion to adjourn the meeting 2nd by Kevin Russo 

 

Submitted by Donna Landis, Secretary 

 

 

ATT: MEMBERS!!!!  If you see your name listed below you owe dues!!!! 

Please get your dues to Donna Landis, Secretary at 58 Arlington Ave., London Ohio 43140!! 

Meeting Minutes September 16, 2017 

Meetings held 

the 2nd 

Wednesday 

each month 

DUES FOR JULY - Dwight Kilbarger, Jim Kriem 

DUES FOR AUGUST - Joe Block Jr., Joe Block Sr., Cody Ferguson, Bob Hoff-

man, Ira Warfield 

DUES FOR SEPTEMBER - Robert Burke, Calvin Ferguson, Brian Hall, John Sand-

er, Dave Secrest  

DUES FOR OCTOBER - Jess Girard  

DUES FOR NOVEMBER - Tom Frazier  
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 Treasurer’s Report - Mike Shockley 

 Greater Ohio GTO Club Show - September 17 

 OVGTO All GM Show - September 24 

 Z00 Show - October 1 

 2018 All Pontiac Swap Meet 

 Date / Location 

 2018 Cruise-In and All Pontiac Show  

 Dates / Location 

 2018 Battle of the Brands 

 Date / Location 

 Officer Elections - November 

 Nominations will be at the November meeting.  This is your chance to 

contribute to the club.  The current officers have been in office sever-

al years.  If you’d like to be more involved, have someone nominate 

you in November. 

 Next Meeting Location? 

 Open Discussion 

 Motion for Adjournment 
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Calendar of Events 
October  11, 2017 Regular Club Meeting During Club Picnic!  @ Bill & Karen Sigg 7281 Kemperwood Ct., 

Blacklick Oh.  Pizza and drinks at 6PM with the meeting starting at 7PM 

October 1, 2017 Colo’s Classic Car Show @ the Columbus Zoo.  The club will be helping again. Contact Jeff 
Inskeep (jeff.inskeep@inskeepbrothers.com ) if you would be willing to help out!  

 

 
 

 

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 

Colo’s Classic Car 

Show @  The Zoo 

2 3 4 5 6 7 

8 

 

9 10 11 

Club Meeting 7pm 

@ The Sigg’s  

12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 30 31     

OCTOBER 2017 
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For Sale 

 DJ GTO Parts!  Now your one stop shopping place for used and NEW GTO parts.  If you know the part 

number, great, otherwise just let them know what it is you need!  See Dan Gregory Jr. (or call 614-563-

0877 or email info@djgtoparts.com) for more information and options for taking delivery of your parts or 

visit their website at http://djgtoparts.com/.  GTOACO members receive a discount! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 ***NEW *** For Sale—400 Pontiac motor. New build about 500 mi. Comp Cam and accessories, alu-

minum .intake, water pump and valve covers asking $1500.00 Harry Mullins 614 795 2310 

 

 I will rebuild your Muncie ’64 to ’74, or Borg Warner T-10, ’57 to ‘65 or GM Super T-10, ’75 to ‘81 4 

speed transmission for $375.00 including the following parts that are necessary to freshen up a worn, 

high mileage unit. 

Synchronizer Rings, Case Bearings, all small parts, Spacers, Snap Rings, Needle Bearings, Thrust Wash-

ers, Strut Keys & Springs, New counter shaft, Gaskets, Bushings, and Seals. 

I also have new and used gears, cases, side covers, tail housings, etc. available. 

Steve Schaeffer, Retired A.S.E. certified mechanic, Lancaster, 740-654-8959 or 740-215-0126.  

I also build  Ford Top Loaders ’64-79 passenger car, overdrive and regular, as well as Chrysler A833 4 

speeds. Parts on Ford and Chrysler transmissions are slightly higher. 

 

Send in your items for sale to your Paw Prints Newsletter Editor (pictures welcome).   

Remember, ads are FREE to GTOACO Members! 

http://djgtoparts.com/
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APPLICATION FOR MEMBERSHIP  

GTO ASSOCIATION OF CENTRAL OHIO       

                                                                                     

Name: _______________________________________________                   Date: ________________ 

 

Address:_______________________________ City: _____________________ State: ____ Zip: ______ 

 

Home Phone: _____________________________ Cell Phone: _________________________________ 

 

Occupation: _____________________________  E-mail Address: ______________________________ 

 

Membership Dues are $20/year for email Paw Prints delivery, or $30/year for postal delivery.  

 

RECEIVE OUR MONTHLY NEWSLETTER, THE PAW PRINTS 

      BY EMAIL (COLOR PDF)    $20 

                      OR POSTAL MAIL (BLACK AND WHITE) $30 

 

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO: THE  GTO  ASSOCIATION  OF  CENTRAL  OHIO 

                                 SEND TO: DONNA LANDIS 

      58 ARLINGTON AVE. 

      LONDON, OH 43140 

Web Site www.gtoaco.com   740-506-5804  

      E-MAIL ADDRESS  

      SHARKLANDIS@NETSCAPE.NET 

 

 

YOU A MEMBER OF THE GTO ASSOCIATION OF AMERICA  #__________Date Expires_____ 

 

SPOUSE’S  NAME :________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

CHILDREN:  _____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

YEAR, COLOR AND STYLE OF GTO (s) OR PONTIAC (s) CURRENTLY OWNED: 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

___________________________________________________________________________________ 

WHAT ACTIVITIES WOULD YOU BE INTERESTED IN? ____________________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

OPTIONAL: 

WRITE  A  SHORT  STORY  ABOUT  YOURSELF,  FAMILY,  OCCUPATION,  HOBBIES  AND  HOW  YOU  GOT  INTERESTED  IN  GTO’S.   IF  

YOU  HAVE  ANY  PICTURES  OF  YOUR  CAR SEND  THOSE  ALSO.   THIS  INFORMATION  WILL  BE  USED  IN  A  COLUMN  IN  THE  PAW  

PRINTS  FEATURING  MEMBERS.   IT  IS  A  GOOD  WAY  FOR  US  TO  BECOME AQUATINTED  WITH  EACH  OTHER.  

(Check One) 

mailto:SHARKLANDIS@NETSCAPE.NET


GTOAA Information 

Your chapter is an affiliated chapter with the GTO Association of America.  You 

can join the National GTO organization, the GTOAA & receive the Golden 

Quill Award Winning publication, The Legend. 

To Join complete the form  below and mail in, or join online at www.gtoaa.org 
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Board of Directors 

Kevin A. Russo 

3175 Arctic Ave. 

Lewis Center, OH 43035 

740-549-2279 

krusso_sp@hotmail.com 

Lonnie McLaughlin 

5808 Tartan Circle North  

Dublin, OH 43017 

614-327-8885  

londart@aol.com 

Stan Farlow 

1810 Uppervalley Dr. 

West Jefferson, OH 43162 

614-879-9923  

skfarlow@aol.com 

Brian D’Amico 

127 S Vernon St.  

Sunbury, OH  43074 

614-935-5107  

burgboy73@gmail.com  

 

 

 

 

President 

Ron Cozzo 

1710 Buttermilk Hill Rd 

Delaware, OH 43015 

740-777-1135 

rcozzo@earthlink.net 

Vice President 

Kevin Landis 

8936 Lea Court 

Dublin, OH 43017 

740-361-1116 

klandis@absolutecleaner.com 

 

Treasurer 

Mike Shockley 

8014 Farm Crossing Circle 

Powell, OH 43065 

614-395-6411 

schockleymike@att.net 

Secretary 

Donna Landis 

58 Arlington Ave 

London, OH  43140 

740-506-5804 

sharklandis@netscape.net 

 

Newsletter Editor 

Kevin A. Russo 

3175 Arctic Ave. 

Lewis Center, OH 43045 

740-549-2279 

krusso_sp@hotmail.com 

 

Web Master 

Austin Cozzo 

1710 Buttermilk Hill Rd. 

Delaware, OH 43015 

740-777-1135 

acozzo@earthlink.net 

 

 

GTOACO Club Officers 

mailto:rcozzo@earthlink.net
mailto:gtoaco71@columbus.rr.com
mailto:gtoaco71@columbus.rr.com
mailto:klandis@absolutecleaner.com
mailto:mshockley@columbus.rr.com
mailto:sharklandis@netscape.net
mailto:sharklandis@netscape.net
mailto:webmaster@gtoaco.com
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Inskeep Brothers Printing 

Jeffrey K Inskeep 

3152 E Dublin-Granville Rd 

Columbus, OH 43231 

614-898-6620 

4print@inskeepbrothers.com 

http://www.inskeepbrothers.com/ 

  

 

 

 

Absolute Cleaning Solutions 
Cleaning Blinds, Fire Damage, Ceiling Cleaning & Service 

Restoration 

Kevin Landis, President 

7801 Corporate Blvd. Suite F 

Plain City, OH43064 

740-490-7185 

klandis@absolutecleaner.com 

http://www.absolutecleaner.com/ 

GTOACO Sponsors 

 

 

 

DJ GTO Parts, Inc. 

Rust Free Parts & Cars Bought & Sold 

Dan Gregory, II 

11283 Main St 

Stoutsville, OH 43154 

740-474-4614 

info@djgtoparts.com  

http://djgtoparts.com/ 

 

 

 

 

Capital City Appliance Service 

Jerry Brownfield 

2830-D Fisher Rd 

Columbus, OH 43204 

614-308-9028 

ccas2830@aol.com 

http://www.capitalcityapplianceservice.com/ 

mailto:4print@inskeepbrothers.com
http://www.inskeepbrothers.com/
mailto:klandis@absolutecleaner.com
http://www.absolutecleaner.com/
mailto:info@djgtoparts.com
http://djgtoparts.com/
http://www.absolutecleaner.com/
http://www.inskeepbrothers.com/
http://djgtoparts.com/
http://www.capitalcityapplianceservice.com/
mailto:ccas@iwaynet.net
http://www.capitalcityapplianceservice.com/


 

Paw 

Prints 

Ron Cozzo 

1710 Buttermilk Hill Rd 

Delaware, OH 43015 

740-777-1135 

OCTOBER 2017 A Publication of the GTO Association of Central Ohio 

2010-2017 GTOAA Newsletter Certificate of Excellence Recipient 

2010—2017 GTO Association of America Newsletter  

Certificate of Excellence Award Recipient 


